



PERRANARWORTHAL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON WEDNESDAY 26th JULY 2017 at 7.30pm

Present: Councillors G Brown (Chairman), D Angwin, J Burn, P Fox, A Hewitt, S Kneebone, M Pryor

In attendance: Cornwall Councillor P Williams
Mrs A Pentecost (Clerk)
9 Members of the Public

During the time for public participation the following issues were raised:

Overgrowth at Chapel Hill seat - contractor has attended. Map showing parish boundary has been framed and now on the wall. Overgrown hedge at Greenwith Cottage, has been attended to. Could a viewing mirror be placed at the St Pirans Hill junction as it was a serious problem. The circular walk of the village down to the station across the Post Office lane was very overgrown, railway walkers would not know the alternatives. Feock Parish Council produced a map of all the walks, perhaps this council could do the same.

Ann Simms spoke about the visit from the National Station Manager who had been very impressed with what had been done. The sign has now been painted and looks delightful, this was funded by Devon and Cornwall Rail Partnership. On Monday next an official from the partnership was coming down to officially unveil it. Tanners Lane to Treworthal was overgrown again, this would be passed on to Highways. Could a note go out to people asking that overgrown hedges be cut back. There was no Perran News now until October, but something could go on the parish notice boards.

111/17 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillors Davey, Freake and Marven

112/17 DECLARATIONS OF MEMBERS' INTERESTS/DISPENSATION

Councillor Hewitt - request for funding from Friends of Perranwell Station

113/17 POLICE REPORT

Councillor Kneebone had been out with the speed gun a couple of times, two drivers caught using their mobiles. A parishioner had reported inconsiderate parking outside Chytroun, this would be monitored

114/17 MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 28TH JUNE 2017

On the proposition of Councillor Hewitt, seconded by Councillor Fox, the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 28th June 2017 were approved and signed.

115/17 MATTERS ARISING

As per action points

116/17 UPDATE FROM CORNWALL COUNCIL WARD MEMBER

Councillor Williams confirmed that he would find out about the mirror requested in public participation. The works planned for Arch Hill had been shelved for the moment.

117/17 PLANNING

On the proposition of Councillor Burn, seconded by Councillor Freake, the Minutes of the Planning Meeting on 5th July 2017 were approved and signed. The Chairman thanked Councillor Pryor for taking the chair. The next planning meeting was on 2nd August at 7pm. There was no further information re Perran Foundry.

118/17 CORRESPONDENCE

Cornwall Council - devolution bulletin and consultation

CALC - fortnightly update

Gwennap Fete Committee - advance notice of 2018 event (23rd June)

119/17 FINANCE

Request for a grant from Friends of Perranwell Station - Councillor Hewitt left the room for this item. It was agreed to give £100 towards planting. Councillor Hewitt then returned.

On the proposition of Councillor Fox seconded by Councillor Kneebone, the following invoices were approved for payment:

Perranarworthal Pre School	500.00
HMRC	356.40
Royal Mail (renewal of NDP postage licence)	64.68
Glen Humphries Landscaping	159.60
The Perran Centre	43.20
Friends of Perranwell Station (plants)	100.00
TOTAL	£1223.88

120/17 PARISH PROPERTY

The Clerk gave details of Phase 2 of the playing field replacement equipment. The Chairman said that Stithians Parish Council had been very impressed by Phase 1 and had contacted the Clerk for details. The Chairman wished to thank Councillor Kneebone for removing the horse

121/17 HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATHS

The Chairman and Clerk had met with two Cornwall Council officers re the Integrated Transport Scheme. They were hoping to provide a more joined up service but priority was being given to the A39 corridor. A bus shelter would be provided for the residents at Cosawes.

Referring to the idea of mirrors to add visibility, Councillor Hewitt said that the Parish Council should just get on with it, if they had the power to do so. Councillor Pryor suggested that a

start could be made by asking the Royal Oak for permission to put up a mirror. Councillor Williams would check with Cormac and let the Clerk know. He referred to the Feock path map which had been shown in public participation, he had some money available in his community chest. Cormac should start on removing the moss next week. Councillor Pryor said there was a problem with stone hedge at Greenwith Hill and it was agreed that this was an issue to be brought up with Viv Bidgood at the next routine meeting.

122/17 ALLOTMENTS

A request had been received from a number of parishioners asking for allotments. The Chairman asked whether anyone knew of any land that might be available within the Parish. It was agreed that a request for land could go up on the notice boards and see what response was received.

123/17 FLOOD PLAN/SEWAGE ISSUES IN THE PARISH

No update, waiting for the Catchment Survey to be completed

124/17 NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN

The Clerk and Councillor Hewitt were still working to progress this.

125/17 RUTH COLLINS LEGACY/AGE UK

Nothing further to report at present

126/17 COUNCILLORS AND CLERK'S ITEMS (for information only)

Clerk on leave 8th - 22nd August

The Chairman wanted to thank everyone who took part in the presentation to Mr Hugh Kneebone, especially the Kneebone family. He also wanted to thank the Parish Council for its support and in particular to Councillor Freake for her help with the tea and coffee. The evening had been held at no cost to the Parish. The cost of the Freedom Plaque had been covered by contributions from Councillors and the Clerk.

127/17 AGENDA ITEMS

128/17 DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 20.08hrs,

The next meeting was on Wednesday, 30th August 2017, in the Village Hall at 7.30pm with public participation between 7.15 and 7.30

Signed (Chairman) Date

ACTION POINTS FROM MEETING

- Letter to SW Water regarding recent disruption of supply - **no response**
- Areas for general weed clearance to be defined - **Highways - still waiting**
- ❖ Clearance of path by shop - **quote received and accepted, work to be done in Autumn**
- ❖ Specification needed for quotes to have the footpath kerbed - **in progress**
- ✓ NDP Meeting - postponed as lack of availability - **on agenda**
- ✓ Planning Meeting - **held, minutes attached**
- Instruction to hand over deeds to Village Hall - **request for points made to be submitted in writing, no response as yet. When these had been received and considered, meeting to be arranged between the PC and the VHMC**
- ❖ Horse to be removed from Playing Field - **horse has now gone, but work needed to level out area and remove concrete**
- ❖ Meeting with Viv Bidgood re various issues in the parish - VB has proved to be very elusive, is now on holiday.
- ❖ Additional boat on Mylor side of Cove Hill - **MPC did not see a problem at present.**
- Parish Footpath map - on agenda
- Mirrors for improving visibility - **PW was going to ask Highways about this**
- Availability of land for allotments - **notices to go up on board**

- Matter outstanding
- ✓ Done
- ❖ Partially done